
parts of the world, from Mexico, Central and South America, 
but also from the Far East, and that remains as one of the 
great challenges facing the leadership, both political and 
private sector leadership in this city. If we don't learn 
to work together to appreciate each other, we don't learn to 
have mutual respect for each other, this whole city could 
unravel, could come apart. I still have confidence that we 
can do this, but it is going to take sensitivity on the part 
of the leadership to accomplish this goal. So I think that 
will remain the major challenge to the latter part of this 
century, and to the year 2 00 0 and beyond. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

Now we may think of American Mayors as being all-poweful, 
but the reality in Los Angeles, at any rate, is rather 
different, as Tom Bradley explains. 

TOM BRADLEY 

We have what we call a 'strong Council, weak Mayor' form of 
government. There are very few powers given to the Mayor, 
and in order to accomplish your programmes, you had to 
simply do so by powers of your persuasion, your ability to 
reach the people with your message, and that's the way I was 
able to do it for twenty years. There are many who think it 
would be better if we had a stronger Mayoral system of 
government. Surely, I think it would work better, it would 
be a lot easier to get some of the things done that you'd 
like to, but it was not a block to our ability to do the 
many things that we've done in the last twenty years. 

Ours has been a non-partisan system of government at the 
City level, for as long as I can remember, back into the 
late twenties, and so in serving, you would never know 
whether the Mayor was Republican or Democrat. I didn't 
believe in using that. It was a device approach. Since the 
law didn't permit us to run based upon our political 
affiliation, I didn't, and I tried to serve all the people 
fairly and well. I still think it's the best system of 
government for a local city, partisan politics can enter at 
the other levels of state or national. But leave the cities 
to this (inaudible) approach. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

Twenty years is a long time to be in office, and I asked Tom 
Bradley what was the most important change that he had 
brought about. 

TOM BRADLEY 

The downtown area was deteriorating by virtue of age and 
neglect, and some businesses were leaving town, and I 
decided that we had to have revitalisation effort and if it 
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were going to work, it had to start at the heart, and that 
was downtown Los Angeles. I took some criticism for it, but 
that was my strategy, and I called upon the business 
community to join in partnership with City government to 
tackle these problems, and they enthusiastically joined and 
I'm pleased to say that the skyline of this city changed 
dramatically in the twenty years that I served as Mayor. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

That twenty years included the Los Angeles Olympic Games in 
1984. Tom Bradley counts that as a major achievement as 
Mayor. It took enormous courage to try to do it, in the 
face of some financial difficulties suffered in prior 
Olympics, and they had to face up to the accusation or cheap 
shot challenges by some political figures who didn't care 
about the Olympics or what it represented, it was just a 
chance for them to make a point on the platform. I ignored 
all of that. I thought that the Olympics were good for the 
international community, but also, would be good for Los 
Angeles, and so I overcame all that opposition and put on 
what we think were the finest Olympics in the history of the 
Olympic movement. 

We had a three billion dollar economic impact on the Los 
Angeles community. We used not a dime of public tax payers' 
money. We did it with privately promoted Olympic games, and 
we wound up not with a deficit, as they had predicted, but 
with a surplus of two hundred and fifteen million dollars, 
and that was divided with the IOC, with the City of Los 
Angeles, and with the U.S. Olympic Committee. And youth and 
sport were the beneficiaries of those monies. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

Now you may be surprised that Mayor Bradley didn't mention 
the biggest single responsibility of British local 
government - education. But that's because in Los Angeles, 
education is not the responsiblity of the Mayor, or the City 
Council. There's a quite separate Board of Education. 

LETICIA QUESADA 

My name is Leticia Quesada and I am President of the Los 
Angeles Board of Education. As President, I lead the Board 
of Education for the City Schools in Los Angeles, a Board 
that is composed of seven elected officials, elected by a 
regional area. The Board itself is the governing Board for 
the public schools in Los Angeles. We are the policy 
makers, we are the decision makers, we are the ones who 
determine anything from personnel issues to budget issues, 
to contract negotiations, to building the schools, to 
curriculum in the classroom. Literally, every decision that 
needs to be made from a policy perspective is made by the 
Board of Education. 
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RICHARD MAIDMENT 

Leticia Quesada and her fellow elected Board Members, have 
huge responsibilities which are made no easier by the 
diversity of the Los Angeles population. 

LETICIA QUESADA 

Well, we are one school district, covering, I believe, it's 
seven hundred square miles. We.... our population base is 
about four million people, we cover all of the City of Los 
Angeles, which is three million plus, and then we cover 
twenty-eight small cities that are on the periphery of the 
City of Los Angeles. 

Los Angeles is very diverse. However, I think most in 
common is that it's a cosmopolitan city, it's a very 
ethnically diverse city and it is linguistically very 
diverse. We're beginning to be called the new Ellis Island 
of the United States, not only because we are a port of 
entry for immigrants from all over the world, because we are 
seeing anywhere from Latin American immigrants to Asian 
immigrants from Asian countries, immigrants from Europe, 
immigrants from the Middle East, and so we are in fact, a 
very diverse city. 

Economically, by and large, I would say that you have some 
pockets of the city that are above middle class, even, you 
might call them up-scale communities. But I think, by and 
large, it's a middle-class, working community. We have some 
pockets of our city that are very poor, the physical 
infrastructure of the neighbourhood is run down, and our 
schools, by and large, are old schools. It's not unusual to 
have schools that are sixty, seventy years old. Because of 
the economic recession that we have seen in the recent past, 
our infrastructure of our schools is as deteriorating and 
state dollars unfortunately, are lacking, so that we have a 
joke in the school district that, you know, our schools get 
painted every thirty years whether you need it or not. 

The other issue I think that has greatly impacted our city 
schools is that we've had a tremendous growth in students, 
so we have certain areas of our city, where there is a South 
East part of the city, the Eastern part of the city, the 
Valley... the San Fernando Valley.. certain pockets of the 
San Fernando Valley... our student population is growing. 
We were experiencing growth of anywhere from ten to fifteen 
thousand new students a year. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

So the problems and challenges are enormous. While 
responsibility for policy making and administration lies 
with the Los Angeles Board of Education, most of the funding 
comes from the State of California. 
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LETICIA QUESADA 

The California Constitution says that education is a 
function of the State, and it is a financial responsiblity 
of the State. So that property taxes are collected, sales 
taxes are collected, by the State and then redistributed 
across the State of California to School Districts in the 
State. The funds that come to us are largely State funds, 
eight-per cent of our funds are State funds. Local revenue 
is a small part of it, and Federal funds are a very small 
part of the district's budget. I think we're up to... like, 
five or six per cent of our budget being Federal Funds. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

So in California, the State collects most of the revenues 
that go to education. But how does it distribute them? 

LETICIA QUESADA 

In the State of California, all school districts get the 
same revenue limit dollars from the State. I believe that 
in the United States, it's only like three states where 
that's the case. In the rest of the country, school 
districts get money based on their property taxes. A recent 
book by Jonathan Koso that is titled 'Savage Inequities' 
because you may have, in New York, for example, in New 
Jersey, for example, a school district that because the 
community is a high-property values, their schools will get 
twelve thousand dollars per student whereas five miles down 
the road, because it's a poor community, that School 
District will get three thousand dollars per student, so 
there's a gross inequity between school districts that are 
literally next to each other. California, back in 1986, 
there was a Supreme Court Decision.... Sertano -v- Priest, 
which in fact equalised funding for all school districts 
across the state, so that if you're in Beverly Hills, for 
example, the State gives Beverly Hills the same dollars that 
they give Los Angeles. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

We'll return to this a bit later when we hear from the Mayor 
of Beverly Hills. But first, there's another key 
institution in the governance of the Los Angeles area. It's 
the Board of Supervisors of the County of Los Angeles. The 
County includes the whole of the City of Los Angeles, plus 
the rapidly growing settlements that spread for tens of 
miles into the hills and valleys surrounding it. Ed Edelman 
is a member of the Board of Supervisors. 

ED EDELMAN 

Well, the Board of Supervisors is a administrative agency of 
the State, and with fifty-eight counties in the State, we're 


